


5.         The Labor government has made it clear that they will act immediately to develop Kings Forest in 

order to relocate the Tweed Valley Hospital. I have concerns that DAs and amendments will be passed 

without due diligence in favour of this major infrastructure, putting our native koalas at risk of harm or 

extinction. 

 

6.        The Kings Forest developer  has illegally cleared trees in the past and agreed  to replace the loss. 

No trees have been planted. There has been no indication of respect for our native koalas from the 

developer of Kings Forest.  

 

As a member of this community I am very passionate about protecting our endangered Tweed Coast 

Koalas in Kings Forest, please consider carefully the important points I have raised and include them in 

your final decision.  

 

Regards 

Danielle Speer  




